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John C. Lentz, Pastor 
Discovering God’s call, celebrating the Spirit’s presence

Witnessing to Christ’s transformative power!

Forest Hill Church
 The Tower 
 
Dear Friends, 
 
I am writing you (on November 13) from Lake Logan, NC, n
of western Carolina near Asheville, 
across the denomination I am halfway through a clergy conference.  Our 
task is to step back, get away, and take a look at our lives, our vocations 
and our future.  Some of it is very prayerful.  Some of it is very playful and 
expressive.  Last night we got artistic.  I tried to d
woods with paint, tissue paper and clay.  (I will keep my day job!) Some of 
the work is very practical:  403b(9), pensions, investments and the like.   I 
am in a small group with three other pastors 
have had a grand time sharing experiences, best practices, hopes and 
dreams. 
 
One of the most affirming, revealing and true re
am to be in ministry with you at Forest Hill Church.  Truly FHC is an 
amazing congregation.  You are gener
playful and open.  You have no idea how rare this is.  Of course there are 
other dynamic churches in our denomination.  I have met many t
devout pastors. But they are 
Of course, FHC is not perfect.  But that is what makes all good.  Perfection 
is not the goal or even the expectation.  We seek to be in formation, always 
open to the Spirit of God to lead us in the way of justice and joy!
 

 
As I enter the season of Advent, I am overwhelmed with thanks.  It is as if I 
have already opened all the important Christmas presents and Christmas 
isn't even here. 
 
God bless you all! 
 

1 

website        www.fhcpresb.org      Come and see!

Clover Reuter Beal, Associate Pastor
Discovering God’s call, celebrating the Spirit’s presence 

Witnessing to Christ’s transformative power! 

Forest Hill Church 
December

(on November 13) from Lake Logan, NC, n
western Carolina near Asheville, where along with  30 other pastors from 

I am halfway through a clergy conference.  Our 
task is to step back, get away, and take a look at our lives, our vocations 
and our future.  Some of it is very prayerful.  Some of it is very playful and 
expressive.  Last night we got artistic.  I tried to describe my walk in the 
woods with paint, tissue paper and clay.  (I will keep my day job!) Some of 
the work is very practical:  403b(9), pensions, investments and the like.   I 
am in a small group with three other pastors - all male in their 50's.  We 

had a grand time sharing experiences, best practices, hopes and 

One of the most affirming, revealing and true re-discoveries is how blest I 
am to be in ministry with you at Forest Hill Church.  Truly FHC is an 
amazing congregation.  You are generous, faithful, supportive, forgiving, 
playful and open.  You have no idea how rare this is.  Of course there are 
other dynamic churches in our denomination.  I have met many t

are all amazed when I start bragging about y
Of course, FHC is not perfect.  But that is what makes all good.  Perfection 
is not the goal or even the expectation.  We seek to be in formation, always 
open to the Spirit of God to lead us in the way of justice and joy!

THANK YOU! 

season of Advent, I am overwhelmed with thanks.  It is as if I 
have already opened all the important Christmas presents and Christmas 
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Dear friends, 
 
This is a piece from a favorite and familiar author, Frederick Buechner. It felt 
just right for bringing an end to 2013, and committing ourselves to being 
more alive in 2014.   Peace be
One who was the Incarnation of God, Jesus, companion you as you “come 
alive through this day today of your life.”
 
Blessings, 
 

                    Inside the December TOWER
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This is a piece from a favorite and familiar author, Frederick Buechner. It felt 
just right for bringing an end to 2013, and committing ourselves to being 
more alive in 2014.   Peace be with you during this Holy season. May the 
One who was the Incarnation of God, Jesus, companion you as you “come 
alive through this day today of your life.” 

 

Rev. Clover Reuter Beal
Associate Pastor 
Director of Lay Leadership
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This is a piece from a favorite and familiar author, Frederick Buechner. It felt 
just right for bringing an end to 2013, and committing ourselves to being 

with you during this Holy season. May the 
One who was the Incarnation of God, Jesus, companion you as you “come 

Rev. Clover Reuter Beal 
 

Director of Lay Leadership 
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Be Alive 

YOU ARE SEEING everything for the last time, and everything you see 
is gilded with goodbyes. The child's hand like a starfish on the pillow, 
your hand on the doorknob. Caught between screen and window, a 
wasp unfolds one wing. With a sick smile, guilt-ridden, the old 
dachshund lurches off the forbidden couch when you come through the 
door, his nose dry with sleep, and makes for the pillow by the hot-air 
register. It is the room where for years Christmases have happened, 
snow falling so thick by the window that sometimes it has started to 
snow in the room, brightness falling on tables, books, chairs, the gaudy 
tree in the corner, a family sitting there snowmen, snowbound, 
snowblind to the crazy passing of what they think will never pass. And 
today now everything will pass because it is the last day. For the last 
time you are seeing this rain fall and in your mind that snow, this child 
asleep, this cat. For the last time you are hearing this house come 
alive because you who are part of its life have come alive. All the 
unkept promises if they are ever to be kept have to be kept today. All 
the unspoken words if you do not speak them today will never be 
spoken. The people, the ones you love and the ones who bore you to 
death, all the life you have in you to live with them, if you do not live it 
with them today will never be lived. 
 
It is the first day because it has never been before and the last day 
because it will never be again. Be alive if you can all through this day 
today of your life. What's to be done? What's to be done? 
 
Follow your feet. Put on the coffee. Start the orange juice, the bacon, 
the toast. Then go wake up your children and your wife. Think about 
the work of your hands, the book that of all conceivable things you 
have chosen to add to the world's pain. Live in the needs of the day. 
 

- Originally published in The Alphabet of Grace 
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CHILDREN’S CHRISTIAN EDUCATION 

Our children continue to be engaged in all of our Christian Education 
programs. The lessons, workshops, discussions and projects can all be 
written with the best intentions, but the teachers are the true reason these 
programs grow and are meaningful. Our Christian Education leaders give 
their time and gifts of energy and faith to help our children and youth grow 
into their faith. Thank you to all of our wonderful volunteers who have 
taught, led, shepherded and cared during November. 

• In our nursery, thank you to Sarah Tan, Elaine Turley, Jill Roberts and 
Jeanette Nemcek. 

• In our Children in Worship class, thank you to Lara Troyer & Jeff Dyck. 
• In our Pathways to the Promise Land, thank you to Jenny Himmelman, 

Sharon Shumaker, Jennifer Blakeney, Joanne Shaner, Sarah & Matt 
Winters and Christina Hidek. 

 
Children in Worship Older four year olds and kinder garten 
Lara Troyer & Jeff Dyck will continue to lead this class in December. The 
children in this age group are asked to respond to the stories they’ve heard 
through “I Wonder” questions. There is also a craft response to help them 
better understand the story. This month the children will hear stories about 
Advent. 
 
Pathways to the Promise Land Grades 1-5 
The next rotation theme centers on Gospel Comparisons that tell the 
Christmas story. The Gospel writers selected particular stories about Jesus’ 
life as they highlighted aspects of the incarnation. The children will explore 
and respond to this focus through art, storytelling and a movie. 
 
Confirmation 
Please keep our Confirmands and Covenant Partners in your thoughts and 
prayers as they continue their focus of Faith Journeys in their classes. So 
far the classes has begun to discern the reasons to be part of the class, 
learned what Presbyterian creeds are and explored how the Bible is put 
together. 
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Dates to Know 

December 1:  First Sunday in Advent    
KISS – Kids in Sunday Service 
 Children in grades 1-5 will remain in worship to celebrate the Lord’s 

Supper with their families. 
December 4   Confirmation Bible Study 
 Confirmands will meet from 7:30-8:30 for Bible Study  
December 6   Advent Workshop 5:30-8:00 
 Come join your Forest Hill Church family to celebrate Advent in this 

annual intergenerational event.  
December 8, 15 & 22 Pathways to the Promise Land 
 Pathways children will begin in worship, then be dismissed to their 

workshops. 
December 18   Confirmation Bible Study 
 Confirmands will meet from 7:30-8:30 for Bible Study 
December 29   Family Worship service in Fellowship Hall  
 There will be no church school or child care this Sunday. 
 

Ezekiel 

The children in the Pathways to the Promise Land program explored the 
story of Ezekiel in November. In one of the workshops the children 
participated in an Ezekiel board game. It is amazing what they know. I’d like 
to share some of the questions. Take a moment or two and see how well 
you can answer these questions. 

1. Who is Ezekiel? 
2. Name one of Ezekiel’s visions 
3. Why did God let the people of Israel be conquered by the 

Babylonians? 
4. Why did God ask Ezekiel to eat the scroll?  
5. Read Ezekiel 1:13-14  What did Ezekiel see? 
6. Read Ezekiel 3:27   What did God say? 
7. Read Ezekiel 16:59-63  What does God remember? 
8. Read Ezekiel 37:1-6  What will the bones do? 

 
The answers can be found on page 12. 
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Faithfully, 

 

 
 
Liz Wollaeger
Director of Children’s Ministries
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Liz Wollaeger 
Director of Children’s Ministries 

Come and see! 
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 The four Sundays of Advent
of the Christ Child, begin 
hubbub of this time in the 
wish to skip Advent all 
radio programs by singing 
in December. But if one honors 
meditative and preparation
Advent weeks, one may find that the actual 
(all twelve days!) are all the more meaningful.  As the pastors choose the 
hymns and carols during Advent, watch the progression as we gradually 
move, with anticipation, toward the celebration of the birth of Christ. 
Come, O Come Emmanuel! 
 
Our Festival of Lessons and Carols
December 15 during 11:00 
Descant Choirs are all rehearsing for this beautiful and celebrative service.  
Consider inviting your non-Forest Hill friends to join you this day.
 
On December 24, Christmas Eve
(with the Descant Choir and young instrumentalists) and the 11:00 
Candlelight Service (with the Chancel and Sine Nomine Choirs). A fifteen
minute musical prelude will precede the 11:00 
 
A hearty welcome to two 
soprano, and Joey Nicoletti, tenor.  We are fortunate to have these two 
talented and dedicated singers with us.
 
Many thanks for all the appreciative comments I’ve heard about the 
hymnal . This will be a year of celebrating the musical gift
of this book, and I look forward to singing something old, something new, 
and something different as we embrace this new volume.
 
I wish you all a blessed Advent and Christmas season.
 
Soli Deo Gloria! 
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Music  

Advent , the time we prepare ourselves for the coming 
begin December 1.  Due to the commercial 

hubbub of this time in the secular world, we may sometimes 
wish to skip Advent all together and join our favorite 
radio programs by singing Christmas carols earl
in December. But if one honors faithfully the more 
meditative and preparation-minded spirit of the four 
Advent weeks, one may find that the actual Christmas holidays 

days!) are all the more meaningful.  As the pastors choose the 
ols during Advent, watch the progression as we gradually 

move, with anticipation, toward the celebration of the birth of Christ. 
Come, O Come Emmanuel!  

Festival of Lessons and Carols  will take place this year on Sunday, 
December 15 during 11:00 am worship. The Chancel, Sine Nomine and 
Descant Choirs are all rehearsing for this beautiful and celebrative service.  

Forest Hill friends to join you this day.

Christmas Eve , there will be a 5:00 pm
(with the Descant Choir and young instrumentalists) and the 11:00 
Candlelight Service (with the Chancel and Sine Nomine Choirs). A fifteen
minute musical prelude will precede the 11:00 pm service.  

A hearty welcome to two new Chancel Choir members
soprano, and Joey Nicoletti, tenor.  We are fortunate to have these two 
talented and dedicated singers with us. 

Many thanks for all the appreciative comments I’ve heard about the 
. This will be a year of celebrating the musical gifts within the pages 

of this book, and I look forward to singing something old, something new, 
and something different as we embrace this new volume. 

I wish you all a blessed Advent and Christmas season. 

 

Organist/Director of 
annew@fhcpresb.org

Come and see! 

prepare ourselves for the coming 
.  Due to the commercial 

secular world, we may sometimes 
together and join our favorite 

Christmas carols early 
faithfully the more 
spirit of the four 

Christmas holidays 
days!) are all the more meaningful.  As the pastors choose the 

ols during Advent, watch the progression as we gradually 
move, with anticipation, toward the celebration of the birth of Christ. O 

will take place this year on Sunday, 
worship. The Chancel, Sine Nomine and 

Descant Choirs are all rehearsing for this beautiful and celebrative service.  
Forest Hill friends to join you this day. 

pm Family Service 
(with the Descant Choir and young instrumentalists) and the 11:00 pm 
Candlelight Service (with the Chancel and Sine Nomine Choirs). A fifteen-

 

new Chancel Choir members : Lauren Miller, 
soprano, and Joey Nicoletti, tenor.  We are fortunate to have these two 

Many thanks for all the appreciative comments I’ve heard about the new 
s within the pages 

of this book, and I look forward to singing something old, something new, 

Anne Wilson 
Organist/Director of Music 

annew@fhcpresb.org 

 



8 

Check out the website        www.fhcpresb.org      Come and see! 

FHC Youth Report 
 
The FHC Youth are a phenomenal bunch! We've been having a lot of fun 
and learning a lot this year! In Sunday School, the High School youth have 
been learning about the big-picture story of the Bible through a curriculum 
called “Echo the Story,” while the Middle School Youth have been reading 
Genesis and now Exodus with the help of a book called "Manna and 
Mercy."  We've gone on a haunted hayride, had brunch together, played 
with the basketball arcade game in my office, and eaten a lot of baked 
goods. December promises to be just as awesome! Here are a few of the 
events coming up.  

Parents and Youth: Watch your emails for more announcements 
and specifics!  

 
December 6 (Friday Evening)   
 Youth will provide activities and games for Family Promise children 

and families! Come and serve with your friends.  
December 8 (Sunday Morning) 
  COMBINED Middle and High School Youth Group Pancake Breakfast 

and Advent Activities  
December 13  (Friday-Saturday) 
 ALL YOUTH Advent Lock-In. Come learn about Advent Spiritual 

Practices and Traditions, and play lots of games, make cool stuff, eat a 
LOT and stay up all night!  

 
Watch for more dates and activities to be announced soon. 
 
Caitlin  
 
Caitlin Michelle Desjardins 
Youth Director, Forest Hill Church 

caitlind@fhcpresb.org 
608.219.3419 
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Adult Education in December 

December 1, 8, 15 
“Advent Through the Eyes of Those Who Waited” 

First, the prophets in the book of Isaiah present us with the idea of waiting 
and preparing for the Messiah – our work for Advent. Mary, the mother of 
Jesus, and Elizabeth, her cousin, are the main subjects of session two. 
Lastly, we meet John the Baptist who announces the coming of the 
Messiah. The study will focus on our own journeys toward hope, 
preparation, courage and receiving blessings.  

Facilitators: Kermit Lind, John Lentz and Clover Beal 
 
December 22:  Haiti  

The Adult Education hour at 9:30 am on December 22 will be the time for a 
report on the recent FHC mission trip to Haiti.  Members of the team who 
made the journey will talk about their experience -- why they went, how they 
prepared, what they saw, what they did and how it affected their lives.  This 
multi-media session, including photos, video, and Haitian food, can be a 
good preparation for more in-depth discussions about charity and justice 
issues in places hit by destructive forces of nature. 
 
Four Sundays in Advent:  Reading the Prophet Isaiah  

Kermit Lind will lead a special 4-week series in December:  Studying 
Isaiah’s Vision of God’s Indictments, Judgment, Redemption and Hope, 
Then and Now.  The class will meet from 12:20 – 1:45 pm on Sundays, 
December 1, 8, 15 and 22 in South Hall.  Please bring a bag lunch.   
This is a repeat of the series conducted last summer.   
To register, contact Kermit Lind (kermitlind@gmail.com ) or Pastor Clover 
Beal (pastorbeal@fhcpresb.org ).   
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New FHC Officers, 2014 

The 2013 Nominating Committee, under the able leadership of Elder Ron 
Polderman, has nominated to following FHC members to fill officer positions 
in 2014: 
  
Elders 
Ministry of Education and Spiritual Formation 
Consuelo Heineman ‘16 
 
Ministry of Justice and Mission 
Robyn Hales ‘16 
Anona Stack ‘16 
 

Trustees 
Elaine Dannefer ‘16 
 

Ministry of Stewardship 
Steve Sedam ‘16 

Ministry of Worship 
Gary Sampson ‘16 

 
Ministry of Vocation and Leadership 
Rachel Martinez-Finn ’16 (Church Growth) 
Eric Muller-Girard ’16 (Lay Leadership Development) 
 
Deacons 
Cathy Ghiandoni ‘14 
Carol Leslie ‘15 
Kathy Hanna-Stauffer ‘16 
Jenny Himmelman ‘16 
Kemp Jaycox  ‘16 
Suzanne Marcy ‘16 

Trustees 
Peg Weissbrod ‘15 
Bill Finn ‘16 
Annette Himes ‘16 

2014 Nominating 
Committee 
Doris Allen 
Jennifer Blakeney 
Chris Henry 
Charissa Peterson 
Jim Roosa 

 
Elected Leaders 
Jack Breisch, Ministry of Justice and Mission 
Ed Gemerchak, Ministry of Worship 
Ann Williams, Ministry of Vocation and Leadership (Church Growth) 
Peter Williams, Ministry of Stewardship 
 
In the January TOWER (which you will receive before Christmas), brief 
biographies of these nominees will be printed.  You, the congregation, will 
elect them to their new positions at the Annual Meeting on January 26, 
2014. 
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Join us in ending injustices in our region. 
YOU ARE INVITED TO PARTICIPATE IN THE GREATER CLEVE LAND 

CONGREGATIONS (GCC) 
 

GCC is a non-partisan coalition of faith communities  
and partner organizations in Cuyahoga County  

working together to build power for social justice. 
 

GCC is comprised of 40 religious congregations,  
Christian and Jewish as well as other faith traditi ons,  

in the city and suburbs.   
 
We at Forest Hill Church have a strong and vibrant commitment to mission 
and justice with many service projects in the community, particularly 
concerning racism , homelessness, hunger, education, and the 
environment .  We have branched out into health , with the health fair this 
year, and getting new understanding of criminal justice concerns as well 
as gun control .  GCC has been active over the last 2 plus years in these 
and related areas, making significant inroads in Cleveland Municipal 
Schools (education team) and Medicaid expansion(health team), as well as 
addressing both gun control and racism in the criminal justice system 
(criminal justice team).  Thus, when John and Deanne introduced the idea 
of FHC joining GCC, five of us volunteered to be the first on the “Core 
Team”: Diana Woodbridge, Sharon Shumaker, Dick Obermanns, Mark 
Chupp, and Jennifer Blakeney. We have since added several more core 
team members, including Gretchen Reynolds and Ed Gemerchak, since 
Session approved our membership in GCC. 
 
FHC, in joining Greater Cleveland Congregations, has an added opportunity 
to make a difference in the lives of those we are called to help by striving to 
change the structures that maintain injustice.  We gain power and 
effectiveness when we work with our brothers and sisters in faith combined 
with the experience of trained staff at GCC. 
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The FHC Core Team is the liaison between the congregation and GCC, 
allowing us to engage in the activities of GCC and have our input into the 
organization.  We are looking to expand the Core Team and invite anyone 
who wishes to join us.  You have the opportunity to be involved at a variety 
of levels:  become a member of one of the three issue teams (see italics 
above) or simply participate in the various actions and gatherings to support 
the work.  Many of you can expect to hear from us as we seek to discover, 
through individual conversations, where our collective hopes and dreams 
and deepest convictions rest.  
 
Contact any of the Core Team members listed above for more information or 
to express your interest in attending activities or joining the Core Team. 
 
On December 12, there will be an important and exhilerating 
meeting/assembly to learn of the successes and to participate in the next 
steps of GCC.  These are very well organized and energizing and we hope 
FHC will attend in large numbers to show our support.  More information will 
follow.  Stay tuned! 
 

Jennifer Blakeney 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Ezekiel Game Answers   (the game is on p. 5) 
1. A prophet from God and/or a man taken to exile to 

Babylon who wanted to be a priest. 
2. Yahweh/God approaches Ezekiel as the divine warrior  - 

valley of dry bones  
3. The people of Israel weren’t living by God’s rules…10 

Commandments 
4. So Ezekiel could really understand what God was asking 

him to do 
5. Four living creatures:  each had four faces – a human, a 

lion, an ox and an eagle;  with four wings, straight legs, 
feet like a calf’s foot, sparkled like bronze, under their 
wings they had human hands 

6. Thus says the Lord 
7. God remembers the Covenant 
8. Come alive 
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News of Our Church FamilyNews of Our Church FamilyNews of Our Church FamilyNews of Our Church Family    
Baptisms  
Joshua Brayden Koops , son of Jed Michael and Lisa Huisman Koops, 
was baptized on October 27, 2013.  Dele Solaru was the attending Elder.  
Jeff and Amanda Huisman are Joshua’s godparents.  Joshua is the brother 
of Linnea and Julia Koops. 
 
John Alfio Pinzone , son of Joseph and Bethany Daedelow Pinzone, was 
baptized on November 10, 2013.  Mary Ball was the attending Elder.  Alfio 
Pinzone and Toni Pinzone are John’s godparents.  FHC family members 
include siblings Joseph, Lola and Jack, and grandparents Terri and Jim 
Daedelow. 
 
Marriages   
Maria Delores Castillo and Molly Castillo Keefe  were married November 
9, 2013 in Chautauqua, NY.  Rev. John Lentz officiated at the blessing of 
the marriage. 
 
In Memoriam We Remember   
Elizabeth Dorr McKinley (Lissa) , who died November 9, 2013. 
 
Care Group    
The Deacons will be responsible for meeting members’ needs during 
December.  Please contact the church office in case of illness, 
hospitalizations, births or deaths (or other family emergencies) in any FHC 
family. 
FHC Deacons are: 
Carol Leslie,  
      December CARE coordinator 
Joan Bacon 
Barb Cloud 
Cathy Ghiandoni 
Carol Gifford 

Mary McMillan  
Carol Hopkins-Lutz 
Pat Musick 
Richard Peterjohn 
Ahren Stock 
Julie Waring 

 
Please remember these homebound members in your pra yers:   
Dick Bloomquist, Bill Currie, Ruth and Arthur Brickel, Pat Drake, Marge 
Drollinger, Betty Farnfield,  Elizabeth Kosnik, Emelia McGuire, Merdine T. 
Morris, Joyce Peters, Elaine Tapié,  Anne Taylor 
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Please pray for those with ongoing prayer concerns:  
Minnie Brown (Mary Lewis’ sister), Marion Frederick (Jane Frederick’s 
mother), Graham Kiple (nephew of Kathryn Himmelsteib), Doug, Marcie and 
Lucy Harvey, Barbara Harvey, (Tom and Paula Harvey’s family),  David 
Sacha (Carol Gifford’s father), Charles Sawyer (Ann Williams’ brother), 
Dennis Wedding (Jeannine Gury’s brother). 
 
Ushers in December 
Scott Peters, Lead Usher; Tish Van Beers-Klein, assistant lead; Brian Klein, 
Jim Roosa, Ayodele Solaru.  Roger Heineman, Head Usher          
 
Volunteer Hours in October 
The office volunteers – Nancy Grube, Beth Zych, Jane Ishler, Cathy 
Ghiandoni, Anne Smith, Elspeth Peterjohn and Fran Thomas – worked a 
total of 65 hours in October.  Thank you all! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

This month we bid farewell to Fran Thomas, who has 
been a faithful Thursday presence in the office since 
before I began working here in 1997.  Fran joined FHC 
in 1994 and has been helpful ever since in many 
capacities, including stapling the bulletins before the 
latest copier arrived 2 years ago (how many of you 
know that those bulletins were assembled and stapled 
by volunteers?) and keeping the sanctuary tidy and 
well-supplied!  Now she is retiring from this job, and I 
want to say a big THANK YOU to her for many years 
and many jobs well done. 
 
Fortunately Fran is only leaving the office, not FHC, so 
you will still see her around! 
 
                      Lynda Bernays, office administrator 
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Advent and Christmas at Forest Hill Church, 2013 

Adult Education 
“Advent Through the Eyes of Those Who Waited”  

(Dec. 1, 8, 15;  9:30 am) 
Haiti Mission Trip :  Multimedia program 

(Dec 22, 9:30 am) 
“Reading the Prophet Isaiah”  

(Dec,1, 8, 15, 22; 12:20 – 1:45 pm):  Registration requested 
 
December 6 , 5:30 – 8:30 pm:  Supper and Advent Workshop   

December 15 , 9:30 am – 1 pm:  Ten Thousand Villages shop 

December 15,  11 am:  Festival of Lessons and Carols 

December 24  (12 pm) -27:  Office closed 

December 24, CHRISTMAS EVE 
 5 pm   Family Worship 
 10:45   Musical Prelude 
 11 pm Traditional Candlelight Worship 

December 29 , 11 am:  Worship in Fellowship Hall 

December 30 , 9 am  Abundance Pantry Breakfast 

January 1 :  Office closed 

Ministries will meet on December 11 

Session will meet on December 18 

 
O come, O come Emmanuel, and ransom captive Israel 

That mourns in lonely exile here, until the son of God appear. 
Rejoice!  Rejoice!  Emmanuel shall come to thee, O Israel! 
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Social Groups and Circles 
The Group (60s – 70s):  Christmas Party 
Our annual Christmas party will be on Friday, December 13 at 6 pm at the 
home of Joe and Betsy Andrews (2740 Fairmount, CH).  This will be a 
potluck dinner.   The main course, as well as coffee and soft drinks, will be 
provided. BYOB plus an appetizer, salad, vegetable or dessert.  We will 
again provide Christmas gifts for a Boulevard School family (a single mother 
with 5 boys).   
Please contact Cathy Ghiandoni (ghiandoni.c@gmail.com ) for 
reservations, food assignments and gift suggestions.   
Friday, December 13, the Andrews home, 6:00 pm   
 
Pacesetters  (40s – 60s):  Christmas Party 
Annual Christmas party at the Lentzes’, December 21. Watch for more 
information! 
Saturday, December 21, the Lentz home, 7 pm 
 
Iris Circle  (all women of the church):  
Potluck supper and Haiti trip presentation 
Come hear first-hand about the FHC trip to Haiti.  Members of the Haiti 
mission trip team will talk about their experiences –  why they went, how 
they prepared, what they saw, what they did and how it affected their lives.  
This multimedia session, including photos, video, and Haitian food, can be a 
good preparation for more in-depth discussions about charity and justice 
issues in places hit by destructive forces of nature. 
Please contact Barb Hansen (bjhansen47@gmail.com ) for more  
information.  
Tuesday, December 17, FHC South Hall, 5:30 pm 

Once again we will decorate the sanctuary with poinsettias for 
Christmas.  If you would like to order one (or more) to honor or 
memorialize someone, please contact the church office. 
 
Poinsettias are $7 each and may be taken home after the 11 pm 
Christmas Eve service, or donated to be taken to shut-ins. 
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Seeking Musical Instruments 

The Boys & Girls Clubs of Cleveland is looking for musical instruments that 
may be lurking in your closets, sad and unused by you or your children. We 
have a very active music program conducted by our Artistic Director, Matt 
Bott and a group of volunteers. 
 
We have more children who are interested in following their musical passion 
than we have available instruments to play. Can you help? 
 
The advantage for those of you at FHC is that I will gladly accept the 
instruments and take them to the club. If you have the large instruments we 
can arrange for pick-up! 
 
We are also able to make repairs to instruments. All donations will be 
acknowledged for tax purposes. Don’t own an instrument, but know 
someone who does? – please ask if they would like to 
donate! 
 
We are currently in need of: trumpets, trombones, 
tubas, flutes, clarinets, saxophones, guitars, basses, 
drums, and keyboards. 
 
Please contact me, and thank you. 
 
Cindy Newton  
(cnewton@clevekids.org  or 330-656-1295) 
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Sundays in December 

No classes or choirs on December 29 
9:00 Child care begins 
9:30 Adult education 
  Youth education 
  Confirmation (no class Dec. 1) 
  Descant Choir 
10:15 Descant Choir activity 
10:30 Continental Breakfast 
  Chancel Choir 
11:00 WORSHIP  
  Children in Worship 
  Little Explorers 
11:00  Pathways to the Promise Land (Dec. 8) 
11:15 Pathways to the Promise Land (gr. 1-5) (KISS,  Dec. 1)  
12:15 Coffee Hour 
           Sine Nomine Choir (Gr. 6-12) Dec. 1, 8 
           Christmas Pageant rehearsal (Dec. 8, 15,  22) 
12:30  Adult Education:  Isaiah study 
5:00 Faith Leader   
5:40    Labre Project (Dec 8, 22) 
 
December 1:  1 Advent 
11:00 WORSHIP:  Communion 
             Reception of New Members 
5:30   Family Promise Host Week begins 

Isaiah 2: 1-5 
Psalm 122 
Romans 13: 11-14 
Matthew 24: 36-44 

December  8:  2 Advent 
8:00   Family Promise Host week ends 
9:30   Positive Parenting class 
10:45 Cherub Choir rehearsal 
2:00   Recital:  Students of Ann Marie Falcone 
5:40   Labre project 

 
Isaiah 11: 1-10 
Psalm 72: 1-7, 18-19 
Romans 15: 4-13 
Matthew 3: 1-12 

December 15:  3 Advent 
9:00   Ten Thousand Villages Shop opens 
10:20 Cherub Choir rehearsal 
11:00 Worship:  Festival of Lessons and Carols 
12:15 Blood Pressure check 

 
Isaiah 35: 1-10 
Psalm 146: 5-10 
James 5: 7-10 
Matthew 11: 2-11 
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December 22:  4 Advent 
 

Isaiah 7: 10-16 
Psalm 80: 1-7, 17-19 
Romans 1: 1-7 
Matthew 1: 18-25 

December 29:  1 Christmas 
Classes and choirs will NOT meet 
11:00  Worship in Fellowship Hall 

Isaiah 63: 7-9 
Psalm 148 
Hebrews 2: 10-18 
Matthew 2: 13-23 

 

 

The Revised Common Lectionary readings for Year A are listed here. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Exercise Comes to FHC! 

Come and try the new Fitness Fusion class on Tuesday, December 3. This 
class is a great mix of toning sequences, pilates techniques, therapeutic 
stretching and work on a foam roller. The class meets on Tuesdays and 
Thursdays in the chapel from 5-6 pm. The new session runs from December 
3 until January 23 for a total of 12 classes (we will be off both Christmas and 
New Years week) for a fee of $70.00. Try it the first night and then decide if 
you would like to sign up for the session. Bring a water bottle and exercise 
mat and wear clothes that move. The class is taught by a certified personal 
trainer with over 35 years of teaching experience. Hope to see you there! 
 
Patty Lafountaine, instructor 
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Announcements!  Announcements! 

 

As we reach the end of the year (how 
did that happen so fast?), the Trustees 
ask all members and friends make sure 
to turn in any outstanding pledge 
amounts before the end of 2013.  
Please remember with the end of the 
tax year that Forest Hill Church will 
make better use of your money than 
certain public servants (who shall 
remain nameless). 
 
Eric Rich, Trustee 

  
 
TOWER  deadlines: 

7 am 
on 

December 13 
January 17, 2014 

February 14, 2014 

   
Ten Thousand Villages returns to FHC on December 15, 9:30-11 
and 12:15-1:30.  Plan your Christmas shopping to include this 
wonderful opportunity to purchase beautiful Fair Trade gifts in the 
comfort of Fellowship Hall. 
 
Volunteers are needed for set up, break down and selling.  Please 
contact me to sign up. 

Jennifer Blakeney 
bmlspirit@yahoo.com  

 
The church phone number is 216-321-2660. 

Our website is www.fhcpresb.org  

Emails and extensions for the staff are as follows: 
John Lentz , pastorlentz@fhcpresb.org, ext. 200 
Clover Beal , pastorbeal@fhcpresb.org, ext 201 
Anne Wilson  (music), annew@fhcpresb.org, ext 208 
Liz Wollaeger  (DCE), lizw@fhcpresb.org,   ext. 206  
Caitlin Michelle Desjardins (Youth), caitlind@fhcpresb.org, ext. 207 
Becky Austin  (financial):  beckya@fhcpresb.org, ext. 203 
Lynda Bernays  (office administrator), and all other email:  
office@fhcpresb.org, ext. 202 

Custodians’ cell phone:  216-217-5257 


